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THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE Of RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RES0LU710N OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 3

Approved January 10, 1992

RESOLVED, That the Traffic Engineer is requested

to study the feasibility of implementing traffic control signs

in the Wayland Avenue and East. George Street Areas in order

to control those hazardous conditions created by the construction.
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SETTIPANE & ASSOCIATES, P. C.
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
95 PITMAN STREET

PROVIDENCE, R.I. 02906

(401) 331-2002
GUY J. SETTIPANE

Ms. Irene Testa
Department of Traffic
60 Ernest Street
Providence, RI 02905

Dear Ms. Testa:

Engineering

FAX (401) 331-5138

D
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Re: East George
Street

Within the past two weeks East George Street has been paved
and construction is nearly completed. Enclosed find your letter
dated June 18, 1991 confirming that East George Street was
established that it would be an one-way street in an easterly
direction from Gano Street to Wayland Avenue. Kindly insure that
traffic signs and traffic controls, with respect to the one-way,
are put in place in the near future. The absence of traffic
controls has created a hazardous condition for motor vehicle
operators. Any assistance that you can provide concerning this
matter is greatly appreciated. Lastly, a placement of a traffic
light at the intersection of Wayland Avenue and new completed
section of East George Street may be necessary. This will avoid
increased traffic traveling from Gano Street through East George
Street and will also allow for motor vehicle operators on East
George Street access on to Pitman Street.

Thank you for your attention to -this matter.
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Gu J. Settipane

GJS:mf
cc. Mr. Anthony Stanzione, Director of Traffic Engineering, 60
Ernest Street, Providence, Rhode Island and Mr. Robert M. Clarkin,
City Hall, Providence, Rhode Island.



THE CITY OF PROYIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 4

Approved January 10, 1992

RESOLVED, That the Traffic Engineer is requested

to replace the Street Name Sign at the corner of Ohio Avenue

and Narragansett Boulevard.
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THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 5

Approved January 10, 1992

RESOLVED, That the Traffic Engineer is requested

to cause all Traffic Signs that are faded along Whitmarsh Street,

between Broad Street and Updike Street to be replaced or

repainted.

IN CITY COUNCIL
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